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MINUTES – AS PRESENTED1/24/17 
 CLARK COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES 
ATTENDANCE ZONE ADVISORY COMMISSION 

PALO VERDE HIGH SCHOOL, THEATER 
333 SOUTH PAVILION CENTER DRIVE, LAS VEGAS, NV 89144 

 
January 18, 2017                                    6:10 p.m. 
 
Members Present        Members Absent 
Albert Delgado         Diane Kinsel 
Nicole Benson         Lois Mack 
David Gomez         Cyndy Mahoney   
Justin Hepworth         Mike Malone 
Mallory Levins         Glen Olsen 
Shari Lyman 
Becky Nielson  
Rachel Wren 
 
Demographics, Zoning & GIS 
Rick Baldwin, Director II 
Tracy Murphy, Coordinator IV 
Steve Burda, Coordinator III 
  
Transportation 
Ray Negrete, GIS Coordinator III  
 
Trustee Lola Brooks, District E  
 
FLAG SALUTE 
 
ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA 
Adoption of the agenda for January 18, 2017. 
Motion:  Justin Hepworth                   Second: Nicole Benson   Vote:  Unanimous 
Diane Kinsel, Lois Mack, Cyndy Mahoney, Mike Malone, and Glen Olsen were not present to vote. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
Stephanie Valdez, parent, Staton Elementary School, is concerned that the projected student enrollment is 
too low due to development in the area. 
 
INTRODUCTIONS 
Tracy Murphy introduced AZAC commissioners, Clark County School District staff and Trustee Lola 
Brooks.  Ms. Murphy gave a brief presentation of the AZAC rules, regulations and public input process. 
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STATEMENT OF PURPOSE 
Tracy Murphy reviewed Attendance Zone Advisory Commission’s proposal to establish an attendance 
boundary for the new school opening 2017 on Antelope Ridge Drive and adjust the attendance zone 
boundaries of Linda Rankin Givens Elementary School and Ethel W. Staton Elementary School. 
 
PUBLIC INPUT 
One parent asked that the new school offer programming and extracurricular activities as good as or better 
than currently offered at Givens Elementary School. 
One parent asked that fifth grade students be allowed to stay at their current school. 
Two parents expressed concern that there will not be sufficient enrollment for proper funding. 
Of the two immediately above, one also expressed opposition to zone variances being allowed at Givens 
Elementary School and one expressed opposition to Open Enrollment, but was in favor of zone variances 
so only students in the area would be accepted, providing relief for overcrowding at area schools.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
 
Tracy Murphy informed the public AZAC will make their final zoning recommendations to forward to the 
Board of School Trustees at the meeting to be held on Tuesday, January 24, 2017, 9:30 a.m. in the Board 
Room of the Edward A. Greer Education Center.  Zoning recommendations will be voted upon by the Board 
of School Trustees at a special board meeting on February 22, 2017, at 6:00 p.m. in the Board Room of the 
Edward A. Greer Education Center. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
None. 
 
MOTION TO AJOURN 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m. 
Motion: Becky Nielson    Second:  Shari Lyman  Vote:  Unanimous 
Diane Kinsel, Lois Mack, Cyndy Mahoney, Mike Malone, and Glen Olsen were not present to vote. 
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